NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

May 1, 2012 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

ATTENDANCE: David Osborne, Marynel Halatsis, Sean Sutton, David Magee, Bob Woodill and Mary McCarthy. 

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE:

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to accept the agenda as printed.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

PUBLIC HEARING

Off Pleasant Street & George Rd.  / SE52- 997 / SFH w/ Driveway Crossing                      NOI (cont.)  

Applicant: Philip Johnson / Representative: Kevin Grady, Grady Consulting

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that applicant requested a continuation to May 15, 2012.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to continue the NOI for the public hearing SE52-997 to the next meeting of May 15, 2012.

Second: Sean Sutton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

302 Summer Street / SE52- 998 / Construction of Single-Family Home w/ Septic & Grading       NOI

Applicant: George Davis / Representative: Edward Eisenhaure

Present: Edward Eisenhaure - Project Engineer, Paul McManus - EcoTech Wetland Scientist.

Discussion: Mr. Eisenhaure said they’re proposing a single four-bedroom family house with a walkout backyard. Wetlands, grading and septic placement were shown on the plan. 

Paul McManus delineated the wetlands on 3/20/12 and presented findings in a report dated 3/23/12. 

He considered the bylaw and the 50’ buffer. There is a provision for work within the zone, which he read to the Commission. In terms of wetland values, he asked that the Commission consider, in his opinion, rising the grading doesn’t affect the wetland.

Nancy Hemingway said this is an area with no evidence, on any past reports, stating it was a wetland. This is a newly created wetland. Her issue is with the grading right up against the wetland. She suggested keeping the lawn flat and level with the wetland to prevent an adverse impact to the wetland. The applicant did not have proof of “no adverse impact” to the wetland. 

Steve Bjork (abutter) – asked if the hearing would be continued. When told that it would be continued, he opted to hold his comments until said continuance. Bob Woodill suggested a site visit. David Osborne suggested the applicant come back with another plan, working closely with the agent. Nancy Hemingway said that changing the grade and loaming or regrading will not be allowed in the 50’. Paul McManus suggested a continuance.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to continue this hearing to May 15, 2012. 

Second: Sean Sutton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

121 Central Street / SE52- 999 / Pool & Landscaping                                                                        NOI

Applicant: Mike Luizzi / Representative: Dana Altobello, Merrill Associates 

Present: Dana Altobello


Discussion: Mr. Altobello presented the project. This is a 1-acre lot of mostly upland. The wetland has been delineated. Nancy Hemingway said, under the wetlands protection act, it is a permittable project. 

Mr. Altobello presented a list of trees and shrubs that the owner is willing to incorporate into the buffer area in exchange for the removal of vegetation. David Osborne and David Magee agreed that they would like to see the project moved forward. Also, the changing of the pool angle was mentioned. 

David Magee suggested cutting down on the clearing. Nancy Hemingway said to move the project forward and present a menu of plantings (numbers, sizes and locations).

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to continue 121 Central Street to May 15, 2012.

Second: Mary McCarthy 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

163 Parker Street / SE52-1000 / Raze & Rebuild with Grading                                                        NOI 

Applicant: Eric Johnson / Representative: Rick Grady, Grady Consulting 

Present: Gary Walcott from Grady Consulting and Eric Johnson


Discussion: Mr. Walcott explained the plot plan. They would like to raze the existing building and move the proposed house closer to the street (51.2’). They will not be removing vegetation. They will be raising the foundation to get out of the groundwater. Nancy Hemingway did a site visit and is satisfied with the proposal. 

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to close the hearing on 163 Parker Street.

Second: Marynel Halatsis 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None



15 Satuit Meadow Lane / NCC# 14(12) / Relocation of Shed & Tree Removal                              RDA

Applicant: Leslie Golemme / Representative: N/A

Present: Leslie Golemme

Discussion: Leslie Golemme said that they would like to removal an existing shed, which is now and will remain on cinderblocks. They are proposing to take out 16 trees, out of 50 trees, and keep that area natural. Nancy Hemingway said that some of the trees being removed had questionable life expectancy. She is in agreement with the project.

Motion: David Magee moved to issue a negative determination for 15 Satuit Meadow Lane.

Second: Sean Sutton 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Main Street (Hanover Town Line to 328 Main Street) / NCC# 15(12) / Gas Main Replacement RDA

Applicant: Columbia Gas of MA / Representative: Josh Bows, Merrill Associates

Present: Joshua Bows.

David Osborne recused himself as an abutter. Sean Sutton assumed the role of Acting Chair. 

Discussion: Mr. Bows said that the proposed gas main starts at Jacob’s Pond and runs to the Middle School. They will be abandoning the existing gas main and installing the new main about 2’ away. The trenches will be about 3’ wide. Brad Holmes delineated the wetlands that were encountered along the roadway. He explained the process for replacement of the gas mains. Project is scheduled for this spring. Nancy Hemingway added that the work in the roadway stays on the north side of Rt. 123 and there is no work near the wetlands. 

Motion: David Magee moved to issue a negative determination for the Main Street gas line replacement project, NCC#15(12) and a positive determination under the bylaw. 

Second: Marynel Halatsis 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

302 Summer Street / SE52- 998 / Construction of Single-Family Home w/ Septic & Grading     OOC

Applicant: George Davis / Representative: Edward Eisenhaure

Project is being continued. 

15 Satuit Meadow Lane / Relocation of Shed & Tree Removal                                                        DOA

Applicant: Leslie Golemme / Representative: N/A

Signatures obtained.

Main Street (Hanover Town Line to 328 Main Street) / Gas Main Replacement                          DOA

Applicant: Columbia Gas of MA / Representative: Josh Bows, Merrill Associates

Signatures obtained.

96 Stony Brook Lane / SE52-475 & NCC# 71(05) / Raze & Rebuild – NEVER COMPLETED     (2) COC’s

Applicant: Theodore Kyros / Representative: Paul Mirabito, Ross Engineering

Nancy Hemingway would like a vote on a compliance issued 3 years ago with no work done on the project.

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to relieve the applicant from a previous job that wasn’t completed.

Second: Bob Woodill  



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

80 Old Meeting House Lane / SE 52-xxx & NCC# xx(xx) – shift in septic within work zone
Minor Mod

Applicant: Jeffrey Ciaro / Representative: Brendan Sullivan, Cavanoro Consulting

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway tabled the discussion due to no hard copy.

310 Main Street / SE52-977 / Highway Barn / Vote to obtain project monitor
Applicant: Town of Norwell, Selectmen

David Osborne recused himself from this hearing. Sean Sutton assumed the role of Acting Chair. 

Discussion: Bob Woodill has an issue on this project. For restoration and not replication, he feels that Russ Waldron is not the right choice. 

David Osborne – abutter – felt that Russ Waldron was chosen and the Commission did not have a say in the selection. The applicant selected the monitor. 

David Magee feels that Russ Waldron is a capable consultant and that there is a planting plan with very little leeway. 

Motion: Marynel Halatsis moved to accept Russ Waldron as the monitor for 310 Main Street/SE52-977.

Second: Mary McCarthy 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

DISCUSSIONS
Sub-Committee updates

CPC – David Osborne said that the article is presented for $20k to cover the book and photographs, etc.

Open Space Plan -Signage – Trails – Bob Woodill said that they have the signs for the Hatchlot but the lumber has to be purchased for two trails. He would like to make a motion to approve the money from the Conservation Fund. 

Motion:  Bob Woodill moved to have the Conservation Commission fund spend up to $550 from Conservation Money for trailhead signage at Hatchlots.
Second:  Sean Sutton


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Pathway – Sean Sutton wasn’t present, but walk through was done.

Agent Report - Nancy Hemingway asked, if unable to get to sub-division reviews and land discussions, that they have, once every three months, a business meeting to cover “Discussions”. Nancy Hemingway will send a memo with potential dates. 

Nancy Hemingway would also like to make the members aware of all the Enforcement Orders and violations currently out that require feedback.

Conservation Land Protection

Pathway / SE52 – 972

Land discussion

Subdivisions updates

Major projects

Budget

Standing Orders and Conditions

Letter Permits and Building Signoffs

Project impact offsets – positive net environmental balance

Training opportunities

LID Green Alternatives / Stormwater

Outreach and Education / MACC

Trails and conservation land - signage and connections Earth Day/ Arbor Day

Casey Shetterly @ Nature Conservancy: Cuffee Trail Boardwalk Connection – Nancy Hemingway met with Casey Shetterly. She has a quote in progress. There have been trails cleared and connected. $550 is a quote Abigail Hardy had put together for work on the boardwalk. 

For additional information on the Agent’s comments to the Commission, please refer to the agent’s written notes, which are available in the Conservation Office.

ENFORCEMENT DISCUSSIONS

Barrel Lane /NCC# 35(11) / Erosion Issue Discussion:

Present:  Deb Keller and Donald Shute

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that she was on site. The black silt fence was still in place. The check dams that were recommended were not in place.  April 23rd rainstorm had a breach with the sedimentation going down to the brook. The applicant replaced the siltation fence after the rains in April. Resources are being impacted down gradient from the project site. Nancy Hemingway then sent a memo saying that she was going to have the entire project shut down and Deb Keller was called into the project. She looked at the entire site and reworked the Stormwater.

Deb Keller explained what had been done with regards to the filtration, temporary basin and outlet pipe. She met with Todd Baswell?? and Donald Shute at the site. They came up with cleaning up the outlet area where the ponded water and sediment had collected. She suggested that they remove the expired haybales and stabilize the slope. Having the sediment going into the temporary basin, rather than the permanent basin, so that they could get the vegetation established. There were check dams installed to control the sediment. Photos of work were shown. 

Nancy Hemingway said that removing the black plastic and putting permeable check dams helped prevent the water buildup. She asked if the Commission wants the Stormwater system and project reevaluated, or are the members comfortable with the changes made. John Chessia feels that the swip (sp) is not being followed. She feels that the site now has more coverage, but not as much coverage as should have been in place from day one. Sean Sutton feels that they should go back and adhere to the standards that they were supposed to follow. Bob Woodill felt that we give them two weeks to comply with the plan or send an Enforcement Order. David Osborne told Donald Shute that this work needs to be completed quickly. Donald Shute said that his advanced money payments were based on banking inspections. 

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to continue this project for a two-week grace period to continue with strict adherence to the Stormwater work only. 

Second: Bob Woodill 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

13 & 15 Queen Anne’s Lane – Enforcement Orders

Nancy Hemingway said that Clifford Prentiss responded to a call. The original violation occurred in 2009. A present day site picture was shown. The two residents decided that they would Armour the bank of the stream and do some clear cutting. The project is on both 13(Richard Kenney) & 15(David Burke) Queen Anne’s Lane. There were sediments that ended up in Hingham and it was traced back to these properties. 

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to support the Enforcement Order and hold a formal hearing at the next meeting to ratify the Enforcement Order for 13 Queen Anne’s Lane. 

Second: Mary McCarthy

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to support the Enforcement Order and hold a formal hearing at the next meeting to ratify the Enforcement Order for 15 Queen Anne’s Lane.


Second:  Mary McCarthy 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

19 Till Rock Lane – Abigail Hardy said that this is a cheap piece of land that owner (Susan and Hanson Bergeron) would like to know if the Commission would like to pursue it for conservation. 

OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS

1. Bills: $450 - Wesley Osborne/Debra Kruk – trails and recording. 787.19:  $117 postage, $450 Debra Kruk, $220 Wesley Osborne. ($1,000 Ivas Environmental – 72 Jordan Lane work -invoice tabled until researched by agent) EcoTech –  $241 for erosion control report on Wildcat. 

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to pay the bills presented and to abstain from the invoice needing further         investigation.

Second: Bob Woodill
In Favor:  All

Opposed:  None

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to adjourn @10:35pm.

Second: Mary McCarthy 
In Favor:  All

Opposed:  None

I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on August 7, 2012.

_______________________________

David Osborne, Chairman
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